

September 30, 2020

Dear Residents,

Back in March, I don't think any of us would have believed that we would still be battling this virus in Autumn. We certainly have been asked to make many lifestyle changes and it seems we will have to continue to adjust to new norms.

Most recently, Ocean County and Lakewood have seen a significant increase in COVID-19 infections. Considering this, combined with the rapidly approaching flu season, it is important not to forget all of the hard work that has been exerted over the past six months.

Harrogate will continue to have indoor visitation inside the Clark Auditorium five mornings a week as well as two evenings a week. We ask that for now you please limit your visits to two times a week since all of our visitation spots have been filling up quickly and we would like for all of our residents to get to see their loved ones.

We are all excited to be able to have some of our services reopen but the reality is we expect that we will have some back and forth in our journey to re-establishing services. We may have to return to certain restrictions if the circumstances warrant. We thank you for your continued partnership and understanding as we continue to keep our community safe for all. Please continue the great effort and stay well.

Sincerely

Charles Benjamin

Executive Director